
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
Friday 17th May 2024 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We are fast approaching another half term break. There has been lots happening in and around school, now 
the weather is improving we have been able to do some more learning outside the classroom. The garden at 
Mayow Road is looking wonderful. 
 
Mental Health Awareness Week 
As you are aware this week we have been actively participating in Mental Health Awareness Week. The theme 
this year is ‘Move your Way’ with a focus on the positive benefits movement and exercise can have on mental 
health. Classes have been having daily discos. We have recently introduced Boxfit sessions in school for 
students delivered by London Community Boxing Club and after school for staff. It’s important we all look 
after our mental health. 
 
Ofsted Big Listen 
Ofsted are currently undertaking a nationwide survery with all stakeholders on how they can improve their 
practice, in light of the sad death of Headteacher Ruth Perry following an unsatisfactory inspection. The 
survey closes on 31st May, please complete it with your thoughts from a parent’s perspective if you can. 
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/ofsted-big-listen  
 
Parent Governor Update 
I am pleased to let you know that we have recruited 3 parent Governors. Lavine Noonan has agreed to 
continue another term in the role and Beverley Brown and Tracy Hewitt are joining the Governing Body. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 

 
Katie Denton 
Headteacher 

Dates for your Diary 
 

DATE TIME Theme LOCATION 

Friday 14th June 10am -11:30am Positive Behaviour strategies 
with Learning Mentors 

Mayow Road 

Wednesday 26th June 9.30am – 11am Diversity Week Breakfast All sites 

Friday 28th June All day INSET DAY – School closed to 
students 

All sites 
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